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Kit Carson County is participating in a 9-county planning effort covering northeastern Colorado in order to maintain its eligibility for pre- and post-disaster mitigation --- or loss prevention – funding available from FEMA --- the Federal Emergency Management Agency.  The nine counties are: Cheyenne, Kit Carson, Lincoln, Logan, Morgan, Phillips, Sedgwick, Washington and Yuma.  There will be a community meeting to be held on Feb, 19, 2020, 7:00 P.M. at the Kit Carson County Ambulance Building, 1576 Lowell Ave., Burlington, CO 80807
Each county, and incorporated municipalities within each county, special districts, must participate in the planning process.  Participation is defined as attending the planning meetings, providing information particular to each jurisdiction, involving the public and interested stakeholders, and formally adopting the completed plan.

The plan must address reducing losses from natural disasters – floods, tornadoes, droughts, ice-storms, blizzards and the like.  Even unusual natural disasters, such as the agricultural damage caused by drought, pestilence and other and potential future disasters. Other planning efforts already address the potential impact of hazardous materials and terrorist events.

The planning process is already underway, and will continue throughout this spring and summer.  Kit Carson County’s point-of-contact is Della Calhoon, the County Emergency Manager, who can be reached at 719-343-0911.  To date, the hazards affecting the county have been identified, and information is being collected on past disasters and future potential losses.  Calhoon said, “The next planning step will be to identify what systems the county already has in place to lessen the impact of such disasters, such as an Emergency Management office, warning systems, floodplain regulations, land-use designations, dry dams and building codes. After this step is completed we will be able to determine if we need to strengthen our existing systems.  These needs will become the goals of the plan.”

Your input to the planning process is valuable and is welcome at any point, now or in the future.  If you have suffered any disaster related losses, or have a localized problem that may cause or aggravate losses in the future --- such as drainage --- please contact Della Calhoon, Emergency Manager for Kit Carson County.

Prior to its formal adoption, citizens will have an opportunity to review and comment on a draft of the updated mitigation plan beginning April 1, 2020.
